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Cerulean Warblers (Dendroica cerulea) are uncommon summer residents in
Chimney Rock Park, Rutherford County, North Carolina, and over the past three
years one to three territorial males have been observed annually. Despite fairly
thorough searching over the years no evidence of nesting had been obtained in the
park until June 1990. The presence of Cerulean Warblers has been noted at Chimney
Rock Park by Simpson (1992:238, 305) and Thompson (Chat 54:96), but no details
of nesting observations in the park have been previously published.

Although Simpson mentions that Cerulean Warblers nest in "mature open
deciduous forest, particularly where large Tulip trees (Liriodendron tulipifera)
dominate in cove hardwood forests" (Simpson 1992:304), this habitat is not
indicative of the site in Chimney Rock Park. Here the forest type is of a highly
disturbed nature which can best be described as mixed oak (Quercus rubra, Q. prinus
and Q. velutina) over Dogwood (Corpus florida), but also includes Hickory (Carya
spp.), Black Locust (Robinia pseudoacacia) and Tulip tree.

On 17 June 1990 two male Cerulean Warblers were heard singing around the
upper parking lot in Chimney Rock Park at an elevation of 1965 ft, and a single
female was seen feeding in a nearby Paulonia Tree (Paulonia tomentosa). After
several minutes she flew to a nest high in a tall Black Locust over the parking area,
where she proceeded to brood. At this stage it was not possible to determine whether
the nest contained eggs or young birds.

The small nest was located about 70-80 feet up on the upper surface of a thin
horizontal limb at the base of a small vertical branch, and was about three inches
across. It seemed to be composed of small plant stems and fibers bound into a two-
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inch deep cup-shaped nest.
Upon resuming observation at the nest site on the morning of 30 June I saw

that three juvenile birds were easily visible in the nest. They were still covered with
patches of down feathers, although the distance was too great to tell if their eyes had
opened yet. Even from the ground the yellow gape was easily visible with a 25x
telescope. The female apparently did all of the brooding and all of the feeding. In
over three hours of observation, the male was not seen. The female fed the young
approximately every four minutes, but the distance was too great to determine the
identification of the food items brought to the nest.

The female Cerulean Warbler was still feeding the three young birds on 1 July,
and at that time their begging calls could easily be heard from the ground below.
There was still no sign of the male bird. I had no chance to check the nest again
until 8 July. By then the young birds had fledged and both adults and young birds
were not seen again in the nest area.
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